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Slovenia – General Information 
CORRECTION OF PREVIOUS NEWSFLASH RELATING TO NEW DTT BETWEEN REPUBLIC OF SLOVENIA AND 
AUSTRALIA 

30 January 2025 

In our Newsflash dated 24 January 2025 concerning the new Double Tax Treaty (DTT) between the Republic of Slovenia and Australia, 

we incorrectly reported that the DTT had already entered into force on January 14 2025 and that the Treaty would apply to all income 

received on/after 1 January 2026. 

The corrected information is that, although the new DTT was signed and published in the Official Gazette, the exchange of all necessary 

written notifications required for the DTT has not yet been completed. 

As soon as information is published confirming the DTT’s valid effective date, we will send out a follow-up Newsflash. 

Please refer to the relevant Newsflash on our website: New DTT between Republic of Slovenia and Australia published on 24th January 

2025. 

Also, here is a link to the official source for the above DTT: https://www.uradni-list.si/_pdf/2024/Mp/m2024113.pdf. 

We apologize for any inconvenience caused.  
 

 
IMPACT ON INVESTORS: 
For information purposes. 

 

For more information, please contact your Relationship Manager or visit our homepage by clicking on this link. You can find all 
newsflashes published by UniCredit GSS here. 

Your contact 
Barbara Knavs, Senior Relationship Manager, Global Securities Services Slovenia 
Tel. +386 1 5876 453 
barbara.knavs@unicreditgroup.si 
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